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WILLAURA PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Dear parents, students and friends of Willaura Primary School, 

 

What a wonderful sports day we had yesterday! Every student participated with 

a huge level of enthusiasm and a high level of sportsmanship. To all of our 

families and friends, we thankyou. We truly couldnôt have had such a success-

ful day without your support throughout the day. It was great to see so many of 

you there. We have a photo gallery featured on the next page for you to have a 

look through. 

Congratulations to Henty house for winning the house 

points, by a margin! We had an excellent effort from both teams. 

Congratulations also to our Champion Boy, Floyd Burmeister and our  

Champion Girl Ruby Evans! 

 

Our House Sports Day has given us the perfect practice day for the big Lake 

Bolac & District Primary Combined Sports Day on this Friday 20th May. 

Here is the program for the day. 
9.20am Arrival at Willaura Oval.  

9.30am Age group marshals collect children from school 

areas  

And move to first event.  

9.40am Events commence.  

Teachers in charge may allow a short break after an event 

only if their next event is occupied. Children must not inter-

fere with events in progress.  

1.00pm Lunch Break (if all events are completed)  

1.30pm Relay events  

2.15pm Presentations  

2.30pm Clean up and dismissal  

All students are not required at school in the morning. They all need to 

arrive at the Willaura Oval at 9.20am. IMPORTANT: NO BUSES WILL BE 

RUNNING TO AND FROM SCHOOL. Families will need to arrange drop-off 

and pick-up for their children at 2.30pm. Students who live in town will 

need a signed note if they are expected to walk home. 

 

Lunch available on the day. More info on back page. 

  

Assembly Awards 

 

Congratulations to all students 

who were recognised at last 

weekôs assembly. It is wonderful 

to see you all working hard to 

improve your learning.  

Drewð  For his persuasive writ-

ing on sports in school. He had 

a great sentence, letter and 

sound structure. 

Grade 3õsð Showing grit, determination and even enthusiasm during NAPLAN. 

Erica-  For hard work, a positive attitude and consistency cross all subjects! 

 

 

We had our first Choir rehearsal dur-

ing lunchtime last week. We are going 

to have Choir on Wednesdays and it 

is open for all students from P-6. At the moment, the students are just ótrying it 

outô to see if this is something they would like to continue. 

The Choir, as a lunchtime activity, adds to our óCode Clubô program on Mon-

days, SRC on Tuesdays and Boardgames & Construction on Thursdays. 

 

All of our teaching staff are heading to Warrnambool on Saturday morning for 

the day to learn about a writing program called óBig Write & VCOPõ. We canôt 

wait to implement this in our school. It is very highly regarded and recommend-

ed to help improve writing standards in schools. 

Please visit our school Facebook page to get the link to see our Newsletter in 

full colour! 

www.facebook.com/willauraps/ 

 

Tammie Meehan 

 

   

Friday 20th May Combined Sports 

Tuesday 24th May Winter Sports Grades 4-6 

Wednesday 25th May ôShort & Snotty to Tall and Spottyõ - Free session for Parents/Carers 
at Ararat Performing Arts Centre 7-9pm 

Wednesday 1st June Student Led Conferences 

Monday 13th June QUEENõS BIRTHDAY HOLIDAY 

Tuesday 14th June Jon Madin Music Workshopð All students 

TERM DATES 2016  

Term 1ï 1st Februaryð24th March 

Term 2ï 11th Aprilï 24th June 

Term 3ï 11th Julyð16th September 

Term 4ï 3rd Octoberð20th December 

 



 

 

 

 


